
Ide Parish Council
Minutes of Parish Council meeting held 18th January 2017
Attended by: Cllrs. Nick Bradley (Chairman), Pete Bishop (Vice-chairman), Barry Hookins, John Smart, Chris Bishop, Sarah Tiley & Rachel Herbert
In attendance: Rose Saunders (Clerk), Cllrs. John Goodey & Kevin Lake (TDC)
There was one member of the public present.
Chairman Nick Bradley welcomed everyone to the meeting, particularly Rachel Herbert attending for the first time as a Parish Councillor.  The meeting started at 8pm, following directly on from a public meeting held for a presentation by Charles Staniland (Orchard Link) on Community Orchards.
Public participation: n/a
1. Apologies: received from Cllrs. Peter Pattison, & Andy Swain, and Cllr. Alan Connett (DCC)
2.   Declaration of interest: none declared
3.   Minutes of previous meeting: The minutes of the meetings held on 16th November 2016 and 14th December 2016 were approved as being true records of those meetings
4.   New items arising:

a) Painting of railings at Coronation Gardens (BH): Adrian Butland had provided a quote of £450 for this work.  This was considered fair and it was unanimously agreed to offer him the job.  Action: clerk to contact him.

b) Victorian Orchard opposite Pynes Farm (NB):  37 people attended the presentation prior to this meeting.  The question "Are you in favour of the Parish Council taking steps to protect this orchard for the benefit of the community?" met with an overwhelmingly positive response.  36 Yes, 1 Maybe. 

This response shows there is good community support for such a project.  NB will arrange a meeting with the Church Commissioners to start the process.  We need a valuation for the site which covers 3.1 acres. 
BH voiced his concerns about the costs involved, not just in the purchase of the land but the legal fees, searches etc.
PB It would be beneficial to buy rather than rent.  Will need to find out about available funding once we know what the price is.  
RH Encouraging turnout.  Ide has been successful with its fundraising in the past so should be able to raise what is required.
CB Need to factor in costs of restoring and maintenance of hedges etc.
ST Would be a huge asset as an open green space.  Advice will hopefully be freely available.  Good to see other communities being successful with a wide range of enjoyment
JS Looks forward to seeing something being done - sad to see the old trees falling and being neglected
John Goodey: Exminster have a Community Orchard but they already owned the land. It has proved a tremendous success.  He advised that grants may be available from Rural Aid, and Viridor who are keen to support community projects.
Nick thanked Pete for preparing and distributing the posters to advertise the meeting.

c) Balls Farm Road (NB): At the November meeting Andy Swain reported that the Traffic Police were not able to maintain their enforcement on Balls Farm Road.  He had been contacted by a resident who is keen to revitalise the campaign to get a more permanent solution to the traffic problems and asked the PC for their support.  This was unanimously agreed in principle.

d) Cemetery - consideration of maintenance requirements (ST): A review of cemetery expenses for 2016 showed that it was cost neutral.  Income from burials and purchase of plots covered the cost of grass cutting and the tree-work.  There were no water rates paid as we were still running on a credit balance.  These will be approx. £60 for 2017.  Sarah suggested allowing £250 per year to cover bi-annual tree cutting.  The annual review of fees will be on the agenda for March. 
5. Neighbourhood Plan (CB):
Chris advised that three meetings had been held since the PC last met – to fine-tune the six policies which are the backbone of the plan. The first consultation draft is now ready. An exhibition, with maps and photos, has been arranged for Saturday 11th February in the Memorial Hall. The documents are community driven, based on the results of the initial consultation undertaken two years ago.  Residents will be asked to read the policy document before completing a questionnaire. Following this the Final draft will be prepared and submitted to Teignbridge District Council for approval.
Action:1st consultation draft and details of exhibition to be advertised on website and in Ide Times.

PB – the Neighbourhood plan will make decisions a lot easier for the Planning Committee.
NB thanked Chris and his team for the huge amount of work they have put in to get this project completed.

6. Progress reports:
a) Play Area (BH): There are a few minor adjustments to be made.  Stuart Brooking has installed a fence between the swings and the rest of the Play Area for safety.  Barry suggested the need for a sign “Please report any damage to the School office” so that they can then advise him of any issues that may arise.

Rose suggested a notice listing the organizations who donated the funds - the Big Lottery, Coastal Recycling Fund, TDC, DCC, Ide Community Shop and all the residents who worked so hard to raise the money.
Action: Barry to arrange for signs to be made.  Agreement to fund the cost of the signs was unanimously given.

b) Village Fund – an application for £500 was received from Ide Memorial Hall for the renovation project.  This was unanimously approved. 
Action: clerk to issue cheque and advise Hall Committee.  

Rose had suggested that the PC could pay in advance for five years’ hall bookings.  This would give them the benefit of a further £500 this year. 
Action: to be included on March’s agenda.
c) Benches: the repair work is still in the planning stage.

7. Finance Report (Clerk):
a) Receipts and Payments from 16th November 2016 to 18th January 2017:

Balance of current and deposit account combined = £ 6,316.29cr. 

From this £1,882 is allocated to the N/Plan consultant, £450 for Coronation Gardens railings – plus the Vat reclaim of £1,076.60 is due which results in a balance of £5,060.29. 
Receipts since 16th November total £9,996.09 (Vat reclaim £786, Cemetery fee £523, N/Plan grant £3,232 & Play Area grant £5,454)
Payments made since 16th November total £9,026.11 gross (N/Plan consultancy fee, Play area renovation, cemetery maintenance, clerk’s wages)
b) Notification of all payments over £100:
P Tonkin - cemetery & the Green maintenance £115 & £110

Mrs R Saunders – wages - £104.60 x 3

A P Weston – consultancy fee - £1,350

Broxap Ltd – Play Area - £6,438

S Brooking – Play Area - £550

8. Planning (PB):
The first paperless application has been received.  Pete will arrange a meeting of the Planning Committee to agree procedures. All wish to attend the Planning course on 9th March at South Molton. 
Action: clerk to arrange booking.
16/02643/FUL Whiddon Farm, Demolition of existing barn & replacement agricultural storage building – approved
16/02999/NPA The Barn, Ide Lane – Prior approval for change of use of an agricultural building to a dwelling.  The PC objected to this but it has been approved

16/03360/MAJ Springwell Nursery – Variation of condition 2 on planning permission 11/08844/MAJ to alter external appearance of the building.  The PC have objected to this. Decision awaited.

16/03222/FUL 5 The Green, Ide – Creation of a new driveway to connect the existing drive to the road – received today. To be considered.

9. Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda:

NB: The Memorial Hall committee have asked for a representative from the PC to join their renovation sub-committee.  Rachel offered to join them.

BH: Concerns about a works vehicle taking up a parking space in the car park, with the driver leaving his car in the space when using the van, thereby blocking the space at all times. 
Suggestions were to have a sign saying it’s for residents only, or no commercial vehicles to be left overnight.  Barry will try to find out who the owner is and make contact.

PB: Concerns about the felling/lopping of trees without prior permission – has put a piece in Ide Times and on website.

10. Correspondence:
· Healthwatch Winter 2016/2017

· Notification from PC Jonathon Croft that there is a new PCSO Carl Thomas who has taken over from PCSO Paul Tucker

· Email from TDC re DEFRA warnings about Avian Flu.

· Clerks & Councils Direct

· Notification from SW Highways that resurfacing work will take place on The Green on 19th January 2017

· Letter from National Grid inviting attendee to their meeting at Stoke Canon on 30th January re overhead line refurbishment – Nick has offered to attend.
11. Date of next meeting: Wednesday 15th March 2017, 7.30 in Ide Memorial Hall
Signed: Nick Bradley
Date:    15th March 2017
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